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This year  wind and heavy rain prevented the usual march from the Monument to the Memorial gates at 

the park.  Delegate is fortunate to have such a venue as the School of Arts where the Ceremony was able 

to take place.  The marchers accompanied by children from the local primary school marched to the 

front of the stage where the laying of the wreaths took place.  David Mitchell’s playing of the bagpipes 

as always added to the occasion. This year there was added interest when a visitor from Berridale whose 

father had marched in the Men From Snowy River March, presented Doreen Standen with his fathers 

photos and other memorabilia for the war museum at the School of Arts.  Present also was Bill Dudley 

whose grandfather owned a hotel at Bendoc and  was one of the instigators of the historic Snowy March.  

He has his Grandfather’s diary in his possession which he said contains some interesting history, and he 

plans to  present the diary or a copy to the local Museum.   Carol Sellers headmistress of the school, 

Robin Guthrie and children from the school were asked to do the readings. Barry Reed read a letter writ-

ten from France by a soldier in the first World War, Herb Bartley who was  killed in action a short time 

after the letter was written. Keith Bent read a moving poem entitled “Mates.   Following the service the  

veterans moved on to the Country Club where a welcome hot dinner was waiting for them provided by 

Marylin, Sue and Trina..  Below: L to R Bill Dudley, Lakeisha Clear, Allen Standen Sub Branch Presi-

dent and Austin Fisk,       Keith Bent. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        



Dates for your Calendar 

 5th May—Dellicknora Cemetery tour 

 6th May—Full Moon Dinner at Cob Oven 

 12th May—History Workshop Bonang 

 13th May—Mother’s Day Lunch at Hotel 

 15th May—DPA meeting 

 19th/20th May—Art Escape Weekend in Dele-

gate 

 19th May—Market day at Country Club 

 23rd. May—Contact Centre visits Delegate 

 16th June—Lucy Colliton art workshop 
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BIRTHDAY QUOTES FOR 

MAY 

A diplomat is a man who always 

remembers a woman’s birthday, but 

never remembers her age. 

 Looking fifty is great—if you’re 

sixty. 

There is still no cure for the com-

mon birthday. 

THANKYOU 

The Delegate RSL Sub Branch 

would like to thank the following: 

Marilyn , Suzanne and Trina for 

providing lunch. Peter Stuart, 

Norm Armstrong for legs of 

lamb. Ulan for setting the sound 

system up. Julie Jones and Marie 

Pope for selling badges and 

Graeme Payten for donating first 

prize of a dinner for two for the 

raffle. 1st. Prize Katrina 

Jamieson, 2nd. P. Stuart, 3rd. R. 

Guthrie. 

Also the General Public for at-

tending. 

 

LAUGHTER THE BEST MEDICINE 

A little boy goes to school and learns that you can tell the age 

of a tree by counting the rings in it’s trunk. 

When he returns home, he finds a swiss roll on the table. 

“I’m not eating that!’ he tells his mother.  “It’s five years 

old.” 

RT/CT Centre Delegate 

Free Seniors Internet 

Access 

Centrelink Access 

Medicare Access 

Internet Access 

Photocopying 

Fax 

Photo Printing 

Laminating 

RTA E-Tags for Hire  

Delegate Progress Association             

66a Bombala St Delegate 

Borderline Gallery 

Nurses Cottage Accommodation 

Bookings 

Opening Hours 

Mon, Wed, Thurs, Fri and  

1st Saturday of the month 

10am to 3pm 

Phone 6458 8388 

Email  dpaoffice@bigpond.com 
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USE IT OR LOSE IT 
Use and strengthen your muscles or as you grow older or you will lose mobility will be the theme for 

the next Health Expo, following a very successful Falls Prevention day held at  the Delegate Country 

Club on Wednesday 18th. April.  Falls do not only occur in advanced age and often result in injury and 

trauma, so there is a suggestion that the  next Expo will aim to  encourage people in a slightly younger 

age group to attend.  Everyone can benefit from learning how to do simple daily exercises to strengthen 

all their muscles and improve balance and mobility. 

Exercise physiologist Kate Greenwood was the first speaker following morning tea and she gave a most 

interesting and valuable talk and demonstration of how people can improve their balance and mobility 

by practising a range of simple exercises daily.  She said it is amazing how much benefit and improve-

ment she sees in clients who carry  out this simple exercise regime. This is something that can be con-

firmed by those who are regularly attending the Heart Moves Classes.   It was noted that all present, 

even those with walking aids were all attempting to do the  exercises.  Kate said that although walking 

is a valuable exercise which should be followed by all who are able, it does not strengthen  the particu-

lar muscles which help to maintain balance and mobility and thus prevent falls. 

Stephanie from Country Mobility Trends Aids then demonstrated the many and varied aids available to 

help around the home and out and about.  As well as selling walking aids, wheelchairs etc. they also 

rent them out, and have their business set up at Polo Flat in Cooma where the various aids are on dis-

play. 

Two pharmacists were present and a 4th year student gave an informative talk emphasising the impor-

tance of  being aware of taking medication as prescribed and regularly checking with your Doctor or 

Pharmacist if problems arise.  She emphasised that before taking any over the counter medication even 

vitamins etc it is important to check that these do not react with other medications.  Those present were 

then invited to ask questions, which many took advantage of. 

Following a lovely light lunch provided by the ladies of the Country Club and served by Lana 

Jamieson, Cynthia Dolan  gave a demonstration of Tai Chi for Arthritis and  showed how many of the 

simple movements can be carried out by those with limited mobility. 

Unfortunately two of the speakers were unable to attend, but those present 

went away well satisfied, feeling they had learned valuable information. 

Initiatives by the NSW Government, the Australian Government, Depart-

ment of Veteran’s Affairs, and the Department of Health and Ageing are 

encouraging people to stay active, strengthen their muscles to prevent falls 

and the serious consequences which can follow.  

The day was presented by Monaro Active and Healthy Living—connecting 

Youth and Communities and Bombala Council, made possible by Monaro 

Rural Health Service and funded by the Department of Health and Ageing. 

R: Jo Haggar who organised the Expo with Kate Greenwood. 

BOMBALA CONTACT CENTRE TO VISIT DELEGATE MONTHLY. 

There are plans to bring members of the Bombala Contact Centre to the Delegate 

Country Club each month for morning tea followed by guest speakers and lunch-

eon. The first visit will be on 23rd. May when guest speakers will be John and 

Penny Judge who will talk about the Bundian Way and other projects.  
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Upgrade of SDE’s Depot Facilities  
The Department of Sustainability and Environment (DSE) is working on a significant upgrade of its de-

pot facility at Bendoc, one of the most remote DSE work centres in the state.  

DSE’s Regional Director for Gippsland, Mike Timpano said DSE is committed to a presence in Bendoc 

to support public land management and the community.  

“This project will provide the local area with a new sustainable facility and an economic boost to the 

community during the construction phase.  

“The improvements to the depot are part of a master plan for the Bendoc site and will provide modern, 

safe and user-friendly facilities for staff and add value to the local community.”  

The current Bendoc depot facility has been in operation for approximately 22 years, but there has been a 

land management office there for at least 70 years.  

“This demonstrates DSE’s commitment to the Bendoc community,” Mr Timpano said.  

“Bendoc is a designated Level 3 Incident Control Centre for emergency response and these new facili-

ties will create a better work environment for permanent, seasonal and visiting crews involved in fire-

fighting and fire preparedness.”  

Local DSE staff were consulted about the works to ensure the upgrade would be suitable for DSE’s and 

the local community’s needs. This consultation provided valuable feedback which has influenced the 

final design.  

Mr Timpano said the design for the Bendoc depot was based on the ‘Australian shed’ style.  

“The design incorporates sustainable environmental features including high level natural lighting, pas-

sive cross ventilation, solar hot water, bio-swales, natural flora and water storage capacity sufficient for 

a water neutral site,” he said.  

“The new design uses the latest in innovation, it 

allows for water run-off into the ground without 

obstruction which is particularly good for the snow 

conditions that Bendoc faces. It also incorporates 

the latest in storage facilities for dangerous goods 

and is one of the first developments in DSE’s roll-

out to have such a facility.”  

DSE Bendoc staff are excited about their new depot 

facilities and agreed that the development will pro-

vide a safe, modernised work environment.  

Mr Timpano said DSE is pleased to be working on such an important project for the Bendoc community.  

“This new development involves the latest in design, sustainability and performance principles and we 

are confident that the local com-

munity will be pleased with the 

end product,” he said.  

The project is currently in ten-

der phase, with construction 

expected to commence in early 

June 2012.  

Above: The crew room 

Right: The Workshop 



Delegate Café 
64 Bombala St Delegate 

DINE IN  -  TAKE AWAY 

OPEN 7 DAYS  
From 9:00am Weekdays  -   

10.30am Weekends and Public Holidays 

Fruit & Veg - Groceries 

Video Hire  -  Eftpos 
Tel (02) 6458 8171 

Pizza available most Friday & Saturday Nights 
A new service available  -  Repairs on scratched CD/DVD discs 

DELEGATE 
HOTEL 

 

Your host: Graeme Payten  
 

Accommodation 
Counter Lunches 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sky Channel & Pub Tab,  

ATM and Eftpos 

 

Ph: 6458 8091 

TALBOT 
TRANSPORT 

 

 

 

 

LIVESTOCK & GENERAL 

1 Hensleigh Street, DELEGATE 2633 

Mobile: 0418 516 076 

Phone:  (02) 6458 8085 

Fax: (02) 6458 8055 
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Mother’s Day Lunch 

13th. May 

Bookings Please. 
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DELEGATE FRUIT BARN 

Alana’s 

43 Bombala St., Delegate. 

Open 7 days 

From 7.30am till 6pm week days 

Saturday– 9am till 1pm 

Sunday—9am till 3pm. 

Public Holidays 9am till 1pm 

Specialising in: 

 Personal service. 

 Fresh Fruit & Vegetables 

 Groceries and Frozen Food 

 Confectionery and Ice Creams 

Eftpos 

 

Phone (02) 64588051 

$25000 GRANT FOR DELEGATE 

The Delegate Progress Association were the 

fortunate recipients of a Royal Agricultural 

Society Grant of $25000 for the Aboriginal 

Gallery Project in the RT/CT Centre Building.  

The original bank premises will house an 

Aboriginal gallery as a flow on of the Bundian 

Way Project.  The Association took the oppor-

tunity to invite the two people responsible for 

the grant application, Emma Sellers and Karen 

Cash to a get together at the RT/CT Centre to 

thank them for their efforts.  The money will 

be used to prepare the bank premises for use 

as a gallery, and will involve moving most of 

the inner structure.  The timber will be utilised 

to build a large cupboard for storage for the 

Borderline Gallery which at present use the 

Bank premises to store items between exhibi-

tions. DPA President Chops Guthrie and wife 

Robin travelled to the Royal Easter Show in 

Sydney to receive the Grant. 

Below: Karen Cash, Chops Guthrie and Emma 

Sellers. 

 

Flexy a Poppy 
Greg and Barbara Ingram are now proud 

grandparents of a beautiful baby boy. 

Alisha Ingram and partner Gary Paindavaine 

gave birth on the 28th April to Ethan Gregory 

at the Gold Coast Hospital. He is a healthy 

8lb. 3oz. 

Congratulations to Great Grandparents Natalie 

Ingram and Ted and Charmaine Crawford. 

LOCAL WRITING GROUP TO 

FORM 

A group of locals who attended the Writers 

workshop in Bombala recently have decided  

to continue their interest in writing.  Many of 

those who attended were from the Delegate 

and Border areas, and after meeting with  visit-

ing writers at the Workshop they were moti-

vated to form a group.  They will meet on a 

regular basis, and the first meeting will be held 

at the RT/CT Centre on 15th. May . Most of 

them are not published authors, but have dab-

bled in short story or po-

etry writing and are look-

ing forward to getting to-

gether to bounce ideas 

around. 

Anyone interested in 

writing is Welcome to 

Attend 



Open 
All Day Fridays 
Delegate School 
of Arts 
Call in on the day 
or telephone 
6458 7240 
For an appointment 

PLUS For all 
Your Floral 
Arrangements 
Weddings,  
Birthdays,  
Anniversaries,  
Wreaths and  
Private  
Functions 
 
Phone Pam 
on 6458 7240 

 

Delegate 
Tel: 6458 8004 

 

a.h.  -  Justin Lewis  
Ph: 6458 8106 

Mobile 0429 991 240 

 

Livestock  
Merchandise 

Insurance - Wool 
Finance  -  Fertilizer 

Page 7 

DELEGATE ANNUAL DUCK RACE 

This year as the full moon fell on Easter Saturday, the annual duck race was held on that day, but next 

year it will revert back to being held on Good Friday.  The event was very successful, a fantastic fun 

day, with heaps of activities for the kids, and raised more than $500. 

The day began with the Easter egg hunt, followed by an egg and spoon race where all involved got a 

prize of chocolate eggs. 

The pizza oven cook off was a popular event with Jack Wall being the winner with James, Bryson and 

Bowen  being runners up. 

This year a new event was added with a fishing lotto, where every child won a prize and had loads of 

fun taking part.  This year’s boat race attracted a large number of entries, Cohen Jamieson was the win-

ner followed by Hunter, Farran and Zane. 

Approximately 100 people watched the main event the Duck Race and the lucky winners of $400.00 

were Kasey and Kelly Taylor.  We would like to thank Councillor Joe Ingram for being the auctioneer, 

and Peter Rosenkranz and the Buckman boys for being the race starters and retrievers of the ducks at 

the finish line.  Thankyou also to Lou Lou’s. Bombala Newsagency and Champions Shoes for their 

support in donating prizes.  We also thank the NSW Recreational Fishing Trust 

for their support for the river project. 
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Writer’s Festival – Bombala 

What an inspiring day!  

There was standing room only at the Bombala Railway Buildings on Saturday 21st April for the inaugu-

ral Writer’s festival, a day when we could listen to established writers from Canberra and the Blue 

Mountains.  

Participants were treated to a feast of poetry, short stories and a short film, as well as being tempted by 

display of books written or published by the writers in attendance.  

Each of the writers spoke briefly about their experience with writing and the various journeys along the 

publishing trail. It was wonderful to hear such a variety of writing styles, from the serious to the bizarre 

and to be able to communicate your responses directly to the author. 

The writers participating in the day were 

Laurence Anderson  a writer, ex-doctor and film director from Canberra.  Laurence read excerpts from 

his novel The Redeemed and later ran a short session on script writing for film and 

showed a short film The Yowie which won prizes at the Los Angeles Film Festival. 

Larry Buttrose   writer of short stories and poetry. Larry from the Blue Mountains, runs university 

courses in creative writing. Larry ran a session on writing and how to get started. 

Chris Mansell   Chris from the South Coast read poetry from several of her anthologies 

Graciella Mc Namara   Graciella is visiting from Argentina. She read poetry of her countrymen and 

some of her own poetry. She is currently writing a novel 

Laurence and Graciella then read a poem Cambodia by Norman Abjorenson from Canberra who was 

absent due to illness 

Geoff Page   from Canberra. Geoff read a wide variety of entertaining material from several of his an-

thologies 

Richard Tipping  Richard from Canberra entertained us with a tune on the Jews Harp and then showed 

some of his visual art work which works with words and read several of his poems 

David Vernon  David is a publisher with his own company Stringybark Publishing. He read from two 

of his published anthologies which feature the work of entrants in the Stringybark Writ-

ing Awards. These anthologies were titled Marngook and The Road Home  

Over lunch and afternoon tea provided by the Bombala Council, participants had ample opportunity to 

talk with these talented people, a rare opportunity indeed. 

Hopefully this will be the first of many of these festivals. 

Below: Left: Presenters. Centre: Larry Buttrose Right: Laurence Anderson 
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DELEGATE CAMPDRAFT 

After having to postpone their Campdraft in 

early March due to flooding rains (which 

caused many cancellations of events throughout 

the Monaro and South Coast), the Delegate 

Campdraft Committee staged its biggest Camp-

draft to date, with over 1000 cattle being as-

sembled for the events over the weekend. 

With a rain depression coming down the coast 

earlier in the week, Committee members were 

somewhat nervous that the weekend might be a 

washout again. However, the clouds miracu-

lously cleared Thursday night and three days of 

perfect weather resulted. 

All events ran like clockwork thanks to the hard 

working yardmen who kept the cattle flowing 

and the drovers who shifted mobs in and out. 

Norman Talbot was once again on hand with his 

fleet of stock transports to bring in and take back cattle from Bombala and Bonang. Special thanks to Norm and 

his drivers for an excellent job. 

Thanks to Judges lan Laurie, Steve 

Hart and Stuart Webb who judged the 

minor events. Southern Campdrafting 

Association Junior Vice President and 

Director Nick Taylor from Bullenga-

rook Victoria, was flown in to judge 

the main events over the weekend. 

Thankyou also to the cattle donors and 

to the hard working kitchen volunteers 

who kept the wonderful food flowing 

all weekend. To our First Aiders 

Yvonne and Vernon Camm, thank you 

for being on hand for the duration of 

events. 

Competitors came from as far afield as Western Victoria, Gippsland, South Coast, Braidwood, Vass and 

Adelong and many complimented the Committee on 

the facilities and great weekend. 

                            Results 

Open One 

1st Steve Hart Tea Party 

2nd Bill Peadon Selena 

3rd Peter Boulton Yakka 

Novice One 

1st Steve Hart Armani 

2nd Steve Hart Sequel 

3rd Danny Brabon Athena 



Bendoc Fishing club Windup 

Junior Biggest Trout  Veronica Hartmeier 395g 

Junior biggest Redfin  Troy Jamieson  335g 

Junior Biggest Bag Eels Janine Jamieson 1685g 

Senior Biggest Trout  Jessie Rey Abinal 790g 

Senior Biggest Redfin  Brendon Smith 205g 

Senior Biggest Bag Eels Alan Smith  1870g 

Jake Jamieson Memorial Trophy Most Consistent Fisherperson 

Junior Troy Jamieson  680 points 

Senior Jessie Rey Abinal 790 points 

Junior Encouragement award Amy Jamieson 

Biggest Off Comp Trout Shane Foster 730g 

Major raffle winner Janine Jamieson 

Minor raffle winners Evelyn Walker, Theo Hartmeier, 

Katrina Jamieson, Barry & Alma Reed  

and Peter Jamieson 

Accommodation Winner  Alan Smith 

 
 

Open Two 

1st  Peter Boulton   Yakka 

2nd Emma Haslingden Indi 

3rd Peter Boulton  Bobby 

3rd Steve Hart  Tea Party 

Novice Two 

1st Will Van Weerdenburg Bluebell 

2nd Todd Cameron Ambyne 

3rd Beven Reed  Reflex 

Junior 

1st Jane Fitzgerald Little Mare 

2nd Ella Brabon  Sunshine 

3rd Hayley Clarke  Delta 

3rd Danny Ternes-Dixon Appy 

Juvenile 

1st Nathan Hart  Kea 

2nd Joel Clarke  Cash 

3rd Darcy Walker  George 

Maiden One 

1st Ian Laurie  Venus 

2nd Scott Shea  Panic 

3rd Danielle Ternes Moonbah 

Maiden Two 

1st Steve Hart  Rhapsody 

2nd Tanya Beck  Daytona 

3rd Greg Walker  Caitlan 

Ladies 

1st Wendy Webb  My Indi 

2nd Tracey Reed  Pothole 

3rd Chissie French  Amity 

Encouragement 

1st Tony Inskip  Dan 

2nd Gerard Van Weerdenburg Bluebell 

2nd Ross Coburn  Ladybird  



 



 



The  Delegate Public School Years Five and 

Six spent three days at a leadership camp at 

Bournda National Park.  After arriving the 

students put up their tents and set up camp. 

The children were divided into two groups 

and took turns building rafts, which built 

teamwork skills, then kayaking on the lake. 

In the afternoon everyone went for a walk 

down to the lagoon for a swim. After a 

lovely tea, the parents, Mrs Sellers and the 

students spent time around the campfire 

toasting marshmallows and telling stories. 

Day two everyone had a go on the ropes 

course and tried their skills on the climbing 

wall. Then they all went fishing and caught 

a few, on a catch and release basis but a 

great time was has by all. The afternoon 

was spent at the beach and a swim, later 

that evening the children went on a spot-

lighting walk spotting all the possums. 

The final morning was spent on challenge 

games that taught teamwork and higher or-

der thinking skills. 

Throughout  all activities, student con-

ducted themselves in a positive manner and 

are to be congratulated. A big thank you to 

all the parents that attended  the camp and 

helped to transport and look after the stu-

dents during the activities.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EASTER 

On the last day of term 2 the students had 

afternoon filled with Easter activities like 

the best decorated egg which Iris Reed, 

Claudia Camm and Russell Jamieson re-

ceived prizes, The mask competition seen 

Callan Jamieson, Fletcher Manning, 

Christine Cox, Maddie Manning and 

Lakeisha Clear prize winners then colour-

ing in competition we had Topaal Cocker, 

Mackenzie Dunn, Maddie Manning and 

Archie Horton receiving a  chocolate egg 

for their efforts, then they had the famous 

egg rolling which was won by Lara Man-

ning in a close final. After all the competi-

tion Mrs Sellers had a Easter egg hunt for 

all the children. A great afternoon was had 

by all. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BDPSSA ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 

On Friday the 27th May the Delegate 

Public Students spent the day at the 

Bombala Public School participating 

in the athletics carnival, congratula-

tions to all the students who partici-

pated and tried their hardest. The stu-

dents’ behaviour was fantastic! Special 

Congratulations to Jack Walls and 

Archie Horton who were named Junior 

Boys and 11 Year Old Champions re-

spectively. 
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DELEGATE SCHOOL NEWS 



Local History Month At Tubbut 

May is local history month at Tubbut 

Neighbourhood House 

Our district abounds with stories and it 

is important to record them. With this in 

mind, Tubbut Neighbourhood House is 

holding two events in May to encourage 

the telling and hearing of stories which 

bring our history alive. 

The first event on May 5th is a tour of 

the Dellicknora Cemetery. This ceme-

tery has an interesting history as it was 

officially gazetted by the Shire of Or-

bost as Cabanandra Cemetery in 1903. 

It is on private property and known to 

locals as the Dellicknora cemetery, as it 

is right in the midst of that locality. 

There is an interesting story to many of 

the graves and Sandy Cameron will 

guide us around.  

Local history buffs can follow up their 

stimulating visit to the cemetery with a 

workshop at Bonang the following Sat-

urday May 12th from 10 am – 3 pm. 

May Leatch, secretary of the Orbost 

Historical Society and author of several 

books and articles about the area’s local 

history, will guide us through tech-

niques for recording and getting the 

most from interviews. There will be 

some hands-on work to try out the tech-

niques. 

Registration is required for both events 

and everyone is welcome to participate. 

There is a cost of $5 for the workshop, 

payable on arrival.  

Ring Tubbut Neighbourhood House to 

book on 02 64580295                           

or email tubbutnh@bigpond.com. 
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THE COUNTRY CLUB 

 MARKET DAY  

SATURDAY 19TH MAY 

2012. 

Its time for a clean-up at the club and the old 

wares must go!!  There will be Club Stall as 

well as a variety of other stalls, face painting 

for the kids, a BBQ lunch, Tea, Coffee and a 

Club Happy Hour. So Come along and grab 

a bargain. 

To book a stall call 64 588 457 today.     

IT’S YOUR CLUB!!!  
DELEGATE COUNTRY CLUB 

Every Friday Night 

ENJOY A Delicious Gourmet Meal  

prepared by HELEN ROADS… 

Take a chance with a Raffle, or just have 

a chat and take the Courtesy Bus Home       

NOW OPEN FROM 5.30PM EACH 

WEDNESDAY 

THE DELEGATE COUNTRY CLUB THE DELEGATE COUNTRY CLUB THE DELEGATE COUNTRY CLUB 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETINGANNUAL GENERAL MEETINGANNUAL GENERAL MEETING   

WILL BE HELD 7TH JUNE 2012.WILL BE HELD 7TH JUNE 2012.WILL BE HELD 7TH JUNE 2012.   
   

COMPLEMENTARY DRINKS AND NIBBLESCOMPLEMENTARY DRINKS AND NIBBLESCOMPLEMENTARY DRINKS AND NIBBLES      

WILL BE PROVIDED FROM 6.30PM WILL BE PROVIDED FROM 6.30PM WILL BE PROVIDED FROM 6.30PM .. .. ..    

MEETING COMMENCES AT 7PM. MEETING COMMENCES AT 7PM. MEETING COMMENCES AT 7PM.    

COME ALONG AND MAKE YOUR VOTE COUNT, COME ALONG AND MAKE YOUR VOTE COUNT, COME ALONG AND MAKE YOUR VOTE COUNT, 

HAVE YOUR SAY….HAVE YOUR SAY….HAVE YOUR SAY….   

 FOR INFORMATION OF MEMBERS & THEIR 

GUESTS.          

Bristle Brush Arts 
Bombala Visual Arts Group is pleased to acknowledge its success in obtaining funding for the Art At-

tack Project through CASP. “The Country Arts Support Program is funded by the NSW Government 

through Arts NSW and jointly delivered by Regional Arts NSW and Regional Arts Boards throughout 

NSW” 

This project has also been achieved with the grateful assistance of Bombala Council. 

The number of workshops maybe reduced as the amount available was less than anticipated however the 

Group looks forward to securing great regionally practicing artists to conduct these workshops over the 

next twelve months. 

The first of these Visual Arts Workshops has been scheduled for Saturday, 16th June with our very own 

Lucy Culliton. We would like to congratulation Lucy on her recent exhibition “Bibbenluke Flowers”  

that was an overwhelming success. 

Other artists that have been contacted so far for future workshops include Tracey Creighton and Grace 

Paleg.  

The Group meets at the St Mary’s Parish Centre in Queen Street most Tuesdays from 9.30am to con-

tinue our artistic endeavours. If you need further information on the Bristle Brush Arts Group or Work-

shops please contact – Jo Hagger on 6458 0281 or Carol Badewitz on 6458 3092 
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HERE & THERE 

Congratulations to Shirley 

Jamieson and Tony Badiewitz 

who were married recently at 

Oaklands Pambula.  They were 

blessed with lovely autumn 

weather on their special day, and 

guests from throughout the dis-

trict travelled to the Coast for the 

occasion. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Many Happy 

returns to the 

all who cele-

brated a birth-

day in May 

Including 

Kevin Calla-

way, Norman 

Preston, Mark 

Guthrie 

Marilyn Cal-

laughan,  Rhett 

Guthrie, Jordan Cameron,  

 

The St Andrews Church Commit-

tee held a very successful street 

stall on Friday  27th  April, with 

a great array 

of  cakes, 

slices, condi-

ments, plants 

etc.  The la-

dies were 

happy with the 

result. 

Junior football is on the go, with 

teams aged up to 12 years play-

ing in Bombala.  However 

League enthusiasts in the older 

age brackets are 

travelling away 

to join other 

teams, some 

coastal while 

others travel to 

Cooma. 

 

Our local river has certainly had 

a good flush out this year, and 

once again with a lot of heavy 

rain falling in the catchment area 

the river is at a level not seen for 

years. 

 

Our keen tennis players have just 

about given up, hav-

ing most matches 

washed out this 

summer, they de-

cided to have a so-

cial hit up on 

Wednesday, but as 

more rain is forecast 

this may be a non event. 

 

Congratulations to local artist 

Lucy Culliton on her recent Bib-

benluke Flowers exhibition in 

Sydney which we hear was an 

overwhelming success. 

Lucy will be conducting a one 

day workshop in May for the 

Bombala Visual Arts Group. This 

will be held at 

the St. Mary’s 

Parish Centre, 

Bombala.   

 

Holiday cruises are very popular, 

and two local ladies have taken 

advantage.  Marie Chapman is 

just back from a cruise around 

New Zealand, and Gloria Cotter-

ill is on a Pacific Island Cruise 

with Hawaii as the last stopover 

on the itinerary. 

 

Local Member Mike Kelly has 

assured the Delegate Community  

that we  be receiving the NBN. 

And on making further enquiries 

we find that the NBN will be 

rolled out in three ways, fibre for 

cities and large towns, wireless 

for medium sized towns and 

smaller areas like Delegate will 

have small satellite dishes at-

tached to their roofs. Hospitals 

will possible all be on fibre. 

Rural areas are already con-

nected by satellite, and in 2015 

when the NBN Satellite goes up 

they will connect through that. 

The web site and phone numbers 

are: 

Www.nbnco.com.au/rollout/about

-the-nbn/fibre-

wireless-

satellite/satellite.html 

Phone 1800.881.816 

weekdays between 

8.30 am and 5pm. 

 

 

Will Horton who played the bag-

pipes at our last An-

zac March, was this 

year playing the 

bagpipes with his 

school at a cere-

mony in France  
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LOOKING BACK 

When the shearers arrived each summer, they always organised something to raise money for the hospi-

tal, and the wheelbarrow race was one such event.  Below:  A crowd always came to watch, and getting 

a good view from the pub verandah were the following L. To R. Rita Haggar, Judy Haggar, Maryanne 

Glennon, Heather Glennon, Lorraine Glennon, Heather Commons, Joan and Flatout Jones, and in front 

Cynthia, Janice, Peter and Mark Jones, with Kim Jones in the stroller 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Below:  Ray Martin  pushing Chris Newton in the wheelbarrow. 

 



Delegate Progress Association Inc. 

66A Bombala Street 

 DELEGATE NSW 2633 

PH 6458 8388  Fax 64588 374   

E-mail dpaoffice@bigpond.com 

delegateprogress@exemail.com.au 

(for paper) 

*************** 

‘Delegate Doings’ Subscription:  

$26.50 by post ($50.00 overseas)  

Email $14.20.  

************** 

Cash or  Cheque payable to  

The Delegate Progress Association Inc  

 

Amount $_____________ 

 

Name 

_______________________________ 

 

Address or email: 

_______________________________ 

_______________________________ 

EMERGENCY / AMBULANCE:  000 
FIRE:  000 

 
POLICE 

Delegate:  6458 8044 
Bombala : 64583444 

Cooma: 6452 0099 
Bendoc: 6458 1523 

 
H O S P I T A L: 6459 8000 

 
DOCTOR: 64951369 

 
C H U R C H E S  

 
Catholic:  Father Paul Hothnance PP  64522062 
  Father John Vallayil  64522062 
  Sister Teresa Keane: 6458 3045 
Mass:   Summer: Saturday 6:00pm 
  Winter: Saturday 5:00pm 
    (except in special circumstances) 
 
Anglican:               Rev. Denise Channon 64583018  
         64957040 
  Rev Judy Holdsworth—64583513 
Services:  5pm every Saturday. 
   
St. Andrews Community Church— 
To be Advised 

COMMUNITY HEALTH (3 days per week) 
 

Generalist Community Nurse –Monday, Thursday, Friday 
Wellness Clinic—Monday and Thursday 0900-10.30 

Pathology—Wednesdays 0930-1-3– hours 
Immunisation Clinic—Fourth Thursday from 1100hours. 

Victorian Visits Tuesdays 
Call MPS 64598000 

Healthdirect  and GP helpline 1800022222 
 

MONARO FAMILY SUPPORT SERVICES 
Bombala Office: 6458 4888 

open Tues to Thurs  -  9:00am to 5:00pm 
 

COUNCIL CHAMBERS:  6458 3555 
 

DELEGATE PRE-SCHOOL: 6458 8196 
 

DELEGATE PUBLIC SCHOOL:  6458 8183 
 

DELEGATE PROGRESS ASSOCIATION 
RTCT Centre  - 6458 8388— DPAoffice@exemail.com.au 

Newspaper: delegateprogress@exemail.com.au 
 

NRMA/RACV: Jack Stewart: 64588047 
 

TUBBUT ACCESS CENTRE: 6458 0295 
 

DELEGATE CARAVAN PARK: 64584047 

ADVERTISING IN THE “DELEGATE DOINGS” 

Spot Ad:  

$5 cash—$7.50 a/c 

1  

Issue 

6 

Issues 

11 

Issues 

1/4 Page $17.50 $87.50 $157.50 

1/2 Page $35.00 $175.00 $315.00 

Full Page 

Back Page 

$70.00 

$80.00 
$350.00 $630.00 

Full Page Insert $90.00   

Colour advertising: prices on application 

The Delegate Doings is published by the Delegate Progress Association. We 
welcome information about meetings and reports on functions and other activi-
ties of local people and organisations, factual historical articles and poetry etc. 
We do not publish letters to the editor. The publisher accepts no responsibility 
for any advertisement, or articles. Any advertisement or article is published at 
the risk of the contributor, who accepts liability for any intended publication. All 
such contributors agree to indemnify the publisher and warrant that the mate-
rial is accurate and is neither deceptive or misleading, in breach of copyright, 
defamatory, or in breach of any other laws and regulations. 
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Community Information 
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ANZAC DAY 2012 


